
Report 

TO: City Council DATE: December 4,2006 

FROM: City Manager 

SUBJECT: AMENDMENT TO POLICIES AND PROCEDURES FOR 
ESTABLISHING PREFERENTIAL PERMIT PARKING (PPP) 
PROGRAM 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council take the following actions: 

1. Approve the amendment to the Procedures for Establishing Preferential 
Permit Parking District (Attachment 1). 

2. Acknowledge this project to be categorically exempted under the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines, pursuant to 
Section 15301 Existing Facilities, and authorize the City Manager to 
execute and the City Clerk to file a Notice of Exemption (Attachment 2) 
with the Los Angeles County Clerk. 

REVIEW BY THE TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMISSION 

The Transportation Advisory Commission reviewed and concurred with the 
recommended amendments at its November 2, 2006 regular meeting. 

BACKGROUND 

The current Procedures for Establishing Preferential Permit Parking program 
were last amended in April 2003 and were adopted by the City Council on August 
9, 2004. Staff has recently reviewed the procedures and is recommending 
changes to provide greater latitude in protecting neighborhoods from parking 
intrusion, consistent with the 2004 Mobility Element. 

MEETING OF 1 2 / 0 4 / 2 0 0 6  AGENDA ITEM NO. '. *. . 



City Council - 2 -  December 4,2006 

The proposed revisions to the PPP procedures will allow staff to make a 
recommendation for expanding an existing PPP district boundary for Council 
approval when parking intrusion becomes evident on streets immediately outside 
of its boundary. It would significantly reduce the amount of time and staffing in 
conducting an extensive parking utilization survey. Furthermore, written support 
from a majority of impacted residents on a single street or multiple streets must 
be submitted to the City prior to consideration for expansion. The proposed 
changes do not modify the procedures in a manner that will cause unwarranted 
PPP Districts to be placed throughout the city. The changes are focused on 
mitigating the direct impacts attributed to adjacent PPP district. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

There is no direct expenditure anticipated for implementing expanded 
boundaries. The cost for sign fabrication and initial permits for each eligible street 
segment in the future will be funded through the Neighborhood Traffic 
Management Program (NTMP) in the Capital Improvement Program. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Prepared by: 

\ A 

I 
Transportation Planning & Development 
Manager 

Approved by: 

Attachment 1 : Proposed amendments, November 2006 
Attachment 2: CEQA forms 






















